CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN      
LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL  

Meeting held on the 1st April, 2021, at 7.30 using Zoom
                                          
Participating:  Cllrs: John Morgan (Chair), Anthony Daniel, Brigit Thurstan, Neil Prior, Chris Prior.

           Clerk

Apologies:      Cllrs: Becky Annis, Rob Smith, Paul Raymond
1. Minutes 
The minutes of the virtual Community Council meeting held on the 4th March, 2021, were read and approved.    Proposed by Cllr. Neil Prior,  seconded by Cllr. Chris Prior.

2. Matters Arising.
· Use of the Pavilion .  Cllr. Anthony Daniel has met with Helen Bowen who has agreed to vacate the Pavilion room by the end of May.  The Clerk was asked to send confirmatory letter.  
· Speeding in Square & Compass and Croesgoch.  The Pembs County Council Community Works Grant will be opening soon and Cllr. Neil Prior will put in a bid for 2 electronic, solar powered speed signs.
3. Planning
Planning Applications
PCNPA
NP/21/0143/FUL: Lock Up Garages, Ffordd Abercastell, Trefin -  proposed new pitched roof in lieu of lean-to and upgrading works.  No adverse comments.


4. Finance 
Payments requested:  

          Public toilet consumables - £79.62.
Proposed by Cllr. Chris Prior, seconded by Cllr. John Morgan.
Financial information:  
Balance of current account - £4530.50  

Balance of Community Hall & Chapel Fund - £2783.75
 
                                             o
      5.   Correspondence           
a) Llanrhian Connected Community Project – reports for January and February 2021 received.
b)  Climate Change Newsletter received.
c)  Crime and Disorder survey received.
d)  Dark skies events – April 2021 received.
e)  Democratic Renewal Toolkit received.
f)  Mid & West Wales Fire Service Magazine received.
g)  Local Government and Elections (Wales) Act 2021 – summary of key provisions received.
h)  Pembs Coastal Forum Newsletter – March 2021 received.
i)  PLANED March Newsletter received.
j)  Countryside Code Refresh received.
k)  Annual playground inspection – Trefin Community Play Area received.   Some low key deterioration of equipment due to age and weather, nothing requiring immediate action.
l)  WG – implementation of the Local Gov. Act 2021 received.
j)  Llanrhian Connected Community Project – report for March received.




       6.    Playground/Pavilion Project
  Cllrs: John Morgan, Neil Prior and Brigit Thurstan attended the recent zoom Connecting 
  Pembrokeshire Town and Community Council meeting.     
  Disappointing visits to the Pavilion site had been made by companies who seem to only want to 
  do the easy bits of the project - nothing concrete as yet and some conflicting advice.    

  Cllrs:  Neil Prior, Chris Prior and Anthony Daniel had also visited the site to assess maintenance 
  and repair requirements on both the Pavilion and the outside area and had compiled list of work 

  needed.  It was thought that the work on the Pavilion would take approx 3 days and initially the 
  bowls area needs tidying up and new fencing and could be made into a picnic area.      Some 
  regular grass cutting and strimming will need to be put in place.    Councillors will ask local 
  builders for quotes on the Pavilion work and Cllrs: Brigit Thurstan and John Morgan will see if 
  social media can generate any expressions of interest for either the building or the landscaping 
  projects.
  It was agreed to start with work on the Pavilion and in the meantime continue research and make 
  visits to other local playgrounds.  The Community Link Project could be useful in helping with 
  engagement.  The EPG expression of interest will be delayed until the Council is sure of its plans 
  for the playground. 
7.    Social Media
  Facebook 386 likes, 17 posts, reach 323, 83 engagements
  Twitter  following 166, 80 followers

       8.    Pembs County Council Report 

  A Dog Warden will be visiting the area and new dog poo signs will be put up.   C Cllr. Prior has 
              compiled a survey for Porthgain residents and visitors views and his regular community 
              newsletter is proving popular.   Major General William Bramble has been appointed as the new 

              Chief Executive of Pembs County Council. 

       9.    Llanrhian Connected Community Project


  Nia Jenkins had sent in her March report.    Cllr. John Morgan asked for ideas as to how the 
              Community Council can assist with connecting the community – any future EPG bid would be 

              greatly helped by evidenced community involvement.
      10.   GTI Meeting
             GTI would like to tidy up the area next to the Trefin toilet.  This was welcomed by the Community   

              Councillors.
      11.  Community Governor

             Cllr. John Morgan proposed that the Community Council supports Ms. Kate Griffiths’ 


  application to become a Community Governor for Ysgol Croesgoch.    Seconded by Cllr. Chris   

  Prior.  

      12.  Public Toilet Facility 
             The public toilet is now open until the 26th November.   Cllr. Brigit Thurstan will try again to 
             organise the red refuse bags for the toilet.
      13.   Defibrillators

              All checked by Cllr. Rob Smith and working.


Signed ………………………………

Date  ………………………………..

